Town of East Hampton

Town Council Special Meeting

Tuesday, November 18, 2014
Town Hall Meeting Room 
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the special meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adopt the agenda as written.  Voted (7-0)
Public Remarks
Marty Podskoch, Conservation-Lake Commission, urged the Council to apply for the STEAP grant to clean up the lake.
Ed Gaudio, O’Neill Lane, would like the grant to be for lake clean up.

John Moore, 16 Lake Boulevard, spoke in favor of the grant going to lake clean up.

Don Burr, Bay Road, would like the grant to be for the lake.

Discussion on STEAP Grant Possibilities 
The STEAP grant deadline has been changed to November 28, 2014.  The Town has received permission to submit a placeholder application by November 26th with the full application to follow at a later date.

Peter Zawisza, Chairman of the Conservation-Lake Commission, introduced Dr. George Knocklein.  He had provided some options for the STEAP grant that could be put toward the lake.
Other options for a STEAP grant included completion of 13 Watrous Street, drainage work near the lake, a Public Works garage, boilers for town facilities for natural gas and Middle Haddam School.

The decision on the STEAP application will be made at the November 25th meeting.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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